
CBW PARKING REGULATIONS 
 

Please be aware that there is parking outside of each dormitory for the coaches, parents and 
visitors staying in the dorms.  You may park here during your visit but you MUST ONLY park 
in the areas designated for STUDENTS or COMMUTERS.  You may not park in the spaces 
designated for Teacher / Faculty or Maintenance Vehicles only!  Any coach or parents who 
attempt to park their cars in these designated spaces will be ticketed and possibly towed away 
(and this has happened before).  There is ample parking for everyone and they are clearly marked 
so there is no need to park in the incorrect spaces. 
 
There are no designated spaces at Fields 2, 3, 4, 5, 6 or 7. 
 
As for any parents and/or visitors you may have traveling with the team that will be attending 
games at Fields 1, 2, 3 and 4; we request that they do one of the following: 
 

• Park their vehicles in the parking lot of the Hunt Union building, located at the bottom 
of Field #1 for the 13u – 16u games.  Please be sure once again to park in the student 
parking spaces!   

 
• Use the parking lot located between Fields 3 & 4 for fields 2, 3 & 4!.  This parking lot is 

accessible through a driveway located outside of the school.  You must go past the West 
Street exit of the school, to the 2nd driveway and make a right.  Follow the gravel path all 
the way to the top and park your car appropriately.  
 

• Park your vehicle at the dormitories and ride one of the CBW designated shuttle buses to 
and from the field you are attending. 
 

 
Campus maps are available on our website as well. 

 
 
**Under no circumstances is anyone (coaches, parents, visitors, etc) allowed to park on the 
road leading to the fields on campus (Blodgett Drive)!  This is a public road and there is no 
parking.  We also ask that you do not have parents driving up this road to drop anyone off 
as well. That is what the shuttle buses are for.  The police are strict with the town 
ordinances and we have seen numerous people receive tickets and even seen some get towed 
every summer for not abiding by the rules we are telling you about so please make sure 
they understand this!  If you do get a ticket, we can not help you because it is a ticket given 
by the town of Oneonta, not the school! 
 
If your team has a game on or off campus your team will be brought to and from the game by a 
CBW shuttle bus, which will pick you up outside of the dorms (small buses for on-sight games, 
full size buses for off-sight games).  The parents must drive to the off-site games and park in the 
designated parking lots of each field. 
 



**Only the CBW assigned Golf Cart taxi driver is permitted to give any adult or parent a 
ride in the golf cart.  Please respect the CBW insurance policy which does not allow for any 
other CBW worker to give a ride to a parent, coach, player or visit on their golf cart, 
regardless of their handicap.  Liability issues are at stake and all CBW employees will 
enforce this rule at all times! 
 
 


